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1:00 Born in Lodz, Poland on July 27, 1921 to a middle class 
family. Her dad had a factory in Lodz. 
 
2:00 Shows family pictures. Her family was pro Israel. She 
was in the Betar movement. 
 
3:00 In 1938 she remembers Jabotinsky coming to speak in 
Lodz. He said, "the roofs are burning over your heads, try to 
get out of hell. 
 
4:00 Outbreak of war. She mobilized with the Red Cross. She 
had a uniform and was part of the Polish Army. Remembers 
running with the Army. German pilots were flying overhead, 
and shooting down at close range. 
 
5:00 After she helped the soldiers, she wanted to leave with 
the three friend she was with. She was the one to initiate 
this leave. They were the only Jews in the group. This Red 
Cross thing was through Betar. One of Her friends was Paula 
Landau, who is now in Israel. 
 
6:00 Remembers hiding her uniform in the attic and being 
scared that the Nazis might find it. The Germans came to find 
the Jews first and then humiliated them. 
 
7:00 Her brother, Joseph Bilosky, died in the Warsaw ghetto 
uprising - he was a leader on the right side of the movement. 
She heard two versions of his death; 1) he went to otvotz 
(ph) and fought until everyone was dead. 2) got cut off in 
the canals and he was caught by the Germans with ammunition 
and he was shot. Her father died of hunger in the ghetto. 
 
8:00 1000nds were dying every day on the streets. After her 
9:00 father died, it was only her and her two sisters and her 
mother left. One day, she was sick and she was at her 
boyfriends lying down, and when she was there, her mother and 
the sisters were taken away. It was her instinct to run after 
them, but her boyfriend convinced her not to, this is how she 
survived, but she never saw her mother or her sisters again. 

http://collections.ushmm.org 
Contact reference@ushmm.org for further information about this collection

 
This is a verbatim transcript of spoken word. It is not the primary source, and it has not been checked for spelling or accuracy. 



10:00 Her boyfriend knew a man named Hiam Vitdasky (ph). She 
speaks about this man as having a radio. He had information 
but didn't tell her, or anyone else, because it was dangerous 
if you knew too much information. He died in the Warsaw 
Ghetto, by poisoning himself. He didn't want to hurt people 
because of his knowledge. If he was caught he would be forced 
to talk. She was sent to the Zalter assort (ph) to work, but 
she wasn't handy with her hands, so she switched jobs. 
 
11:00 She got a job as an administrator of a block of houses. 
She kept books of who died and who arrived. 
 
12:00 She also was in charge of the janitors to make sure 
they cleaned the houses properly. All the men respected her, 
she was a good leader. Her Betar training helped her, when 
dealing with betar, she had a kutsav (ph) - 12 birus (ph) ant 
a doot, (ph) with 60 people in it, and 5 kafootsot (ph). 
 
13:00 She met with her Betar group once a week secretly, (if 
they got caught they could have been killed, but they still 
took the risk she said that this kept up her moral stamina, 
it gave her a purpose. It also gave the members a different 
perspective of what the Germans were doing, they "couldn't 
believe it." 
 
14:00 In August 1944, they started to organize a resistance 
in the ghetto, they were building cells in teams of three. 
But they didn't have ammunition, and the Germans started 
liquidating the ghetto so their work was stopped. 
 
15:00 She was taken to Auschwitz. 
 
16:00 When she first got to the camp she was in shock. Her 
friends helped her, because she couldn't function. This 
lasted for three days. One night there was an air raid and 
she started to cry and then she started to feel again. The 
shock lasted for about three days.  
 
17:00 Speaks about when she got her clothes. She got a dress 
and shoes and that is it. Neither of them fit properly. Also, 
she says that the women got some kind of powder, that was put 
in their soup, so that would stop menstruating. She didn't 
start getting her period until a year after the war ended. 
She remembers the appel, for selection, a few times a day. 
They had to strip off all of their clothes and march naked in 
front of Mengele, if they had meat on their bones, they were 
made to work that much harder. 
 
18:00 Was in Ravensbruck then ended up in Milhausen for 6 
months. She was in Auschwitz for 2 or 3 weeks. 
 
19:00 In Ravensbruck, a Gypsy camp, there were no barracks. 
The days were hot and the nights were cold. There were 500 
girls.  
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One day the line got out of order, and she tried to 
straighten it out, well, she did but she didn't get back in 
it on time, so she was beaten. She remembers the Gypsies 
being treated just like the Jews. 
 
20:00 Milhausen was a work camp. There were some SS men there 
who had pity on the prisoners. But the SS women had power 
over the women and they liked that, they used to beat up on 
the victims - they enjoyed being sadistic. 
 
21:00 In MIlhausen she doesn't remember anyone dying. It was 
clean there. They worked 12 hours a day in an ammunition 
factory. On Sundays, they would sing songs in Hebrew. A 
Hungarian transport came one day and it brought up their 
spirits, because they had hope. 
 
22:00 At times they heard the progress of the war was here 
and there. She also speaks again about being shaved and 
humiliated at Auschwitz. 
 
23:00 The American and English were nicer than the Russians. 
She speaks of an SS man who was helpful to her. She was 
liberated in Bergen-Belsen. In Bergen-Belsen, there was no 
water. 
 
24:00 She got typhoid in Bergen-Belsen. She was asked to work 
and she went to Alon Bagons (ph). When she was there she was 
recognized as a Jew and she was called a dirty Jew. 
 
25:00 Once when she was sick and was in the block, she found 
the strength to go and take a shower. She heard that the 
English were coming. So, the Germans made poison bread for 
the prisoners. When the English got there, they burned this 
poison bread. 
 
26:00 People were dying when they ate after liberation. 
 
27:00 The english were very careful handling the victims. 
They sprayed with DDT, and they put the prisoners in the 
officers barracks. The nurses were very helpful. 
 
28:00 She was in shock after the war. But she wasn't thinking 
of herself. 
 
29:00 People started organizing into groups: Sheleham from 
Israel and Niham - which was all the organizations together. 
 
30:00 She was a leader of a Noham group. She couldn't believe 
that after the war the Jews weren't united, this was beyond 
her comprehension. She lost her drive a little because of 
this lack od unification. She went to Israel with the illegal 
Aliyah. When she was in Bergen-Belsen, she went to a meeting 
and she heard the name of a cousin of a friend, who wrote a 
letter to her brother. 
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31:00 Ten days later her brother came to see her. He was with 
the Jewish Brigade, stationed in Belgium. He came with 
provisions. She met her husband at this time. She knew from 
the zionist was that her boyfriend had died in a freak 
accident. She got married and went to Israel in 1946. Her 
husband died three years ago (1980) 
 
32:00 Her husband had a brother in the US, that is why they 
came here from Israel. 
 
33:00 Her husband lost his family, he was the manager of the 
bakeries before the war, he always tried to help the zionist 
youth. she speaks about how the zionist youth was always 
together. 
 
34:00 Speaks about how the ghetto had many kinds of 
resistance was on a spiritual level. They tried to keep up 
their spirits, the resistance was an emotional resistance. 
 
36:00 After the war she started going to school because she 
knew that no one could take away your knowledge. She worked 
as an accountant for the city of LA for 15 years. She never 
told her kids about her experiences, she felt that the world 
was indifferent to her experiences. 
 
37:00 She started speaking when she read about those who 
denied it. Reading about such people made her realize how 
important it is that the survivors must speak, so that it is 
not forgotten. 
 
38:00 She worked in the Holocaust Museum, because she saw the 
importance in speaking about her experiences. She feels it is 
her duty to speak. It is still hard for her believe that the 
world stood by. She speaks about the Korean war, and although 
it wasn't a "good war," at least something was done. 
 
39:00 It is hard to believe that people didn't raise hell,  
40:00 so she never talked about her experiences. She almost 
felt that she had done something wrong, because they all felt 
shameful since the people didn't seem to care about them. She 
felt that maybe there was something wrong with her. 
 
41:00 Today, she feels compelled to talk. 
 
42:00 Talks about how its easy to listen to orders and put 
the blame on others, but we should stop and think and not 
become victimizers or victims. 
 
43:00 The Ghetto was very cold. Her sister was a person who 
was overly concerned with her appearance. She remembers her 
family fighting over a piece of bread. This was a bad thing. 
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44:00 Her instinct of survival is very strong, and hunger is 
a bad feeling. She asks herself if one can forgive themselves 
for the bad things they did during the war. 
 
45:00 The guilt feeling of having survived is the hardest 
thing to deal with.  Why did we survive? 
 
47:00 Everyone has a miracle story behind their survival. 
 
48:00 Having something to live for gives an individual more 
power. To survive you cannot think of yourself. 
 
49:00 Her purpose was a free Israel. In Israel people would 
have power. After the war, however, she felt passive. She let 
things happen to her. 
 
50:00 She has two daughters. They live in Israel for four 
years. She only worked a little in Israel because she got 
pregnant. She wanted to start some groups and become more of 
an activist but she couldn't because of her pregnancy. 
 
52:00 Even now it is incomprehensible how she could have 
survived such a hell. She said she regained most of her 
strength after her children were born. 
 
53:00 Her leader instinct has remained intact from her Betar 
training. She was in the 1939 club for three years. She 
believes in self-improvement. 
 
55:00 She talks about how life is lonely without ones family. 
Your friends become your extended family. She feels close 
with other survivors because survivors don't need words 
between them. 
 
57:00 She speaks of having nightmares for a long time after 
the war of being chased down the street by a German. The 
loneliness is the worst thing for her to try to deal with. 
 
59:00 Be strong, don't be a victim or a victimizer. Her heart 
is still in Israel, but it isn't so easy to move there now. 
.END. 
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